
 
 
 

            9 March 2018 
 
Dear Members and Neighbours of the Medbury School Community 
 
Following on from the exciting announcement by the Chairman of the Medbury School Trust Board, 
Mr David Hiatt, at the 2017 Medbury School Prize Giving ceremony, we are pleased to confirm that 
construction of our new teaching block is due to commence shortly. 
 
As the construction progresses, it is our intention to provide you with these regular construction 
updates, to keep you informed of major milestones and developments. 
 
In this update: 
 
McIlroy House demolished 

• McIlroy House (113 Clyde Road) has been demolished.  
• This area will become the new staff carpark, as the current staff carpark is the construction site 

for the new teaching block. 

New staff carpark 

• Construction of the new staff carpark is scheduled to take place from 8 March to 13 March 
2018. 

• From 14 March, teachers will park in the new carpark, walking to school via the entranceway 
at 113 Clyde Road, then through the school gates. 

• The maintenance shed will be relocated to the new staff carpark. 
• Once the teaching block is completed, the Trust Board intends to complete the carpark with 

drainage, lighting, some new planting, auto gates and a bridge across the stream. 

Coming up  

• Head Contractor, Higgs Construction, will be given possession of the building site on 14 March 
2018.   

• Initial work will include the installation of fencing to the perimeter of the site, the positioning of 
site sheds, the set-out of pegs to locate the corners of the new building, and there will be 
some tree removal and thinning of trees on the stream bank. 

We look forward to bringing you the next update as we look towards the completion of the new 
teaching block in Term Two, 2019. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Ian Macpherson 
Headmaster 


